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Headteacherõs Weekly Review  

The Summer Showcase is always a key indicator that we are nearing the end of term.  Last night a full house 

enjoyed the performances of our students as they danced, sang and acted their way through the evening.  

The event was skilfully hosted by Millie and Phoebe, Year 9 veterans, whose comic timing and experienced 

partnership both entertained and put the performers ð many of them first timers, at ease.  The backstage 

crew were also new to the role and Emily from Year 11 was impressed by the sound desk skills of James, Year 

7. 

 

At the end, the show left us all, despite the hour with a warm heart and because of the heat in the 

auditorium a sweaty everything else!  

 

My thanks to the staff and of course the students themselves and the parents for their hard work in making 

the magic happen.  

 

On stage we witnessed a performance by a world champion, Karley.  Karley and Emily, Year 7, have just 

returned as medal winners from the Dance World Cup in Portugal where they joined Sandhurst former 

student Lauren Horsfield who popped in to show us her medals.  

 

Today is Sandhurst Schoolõs 48th Annual Sports Day and the whole school gathers beside the athletics track ð 

competitors in their PE kit and spectators wearing non -uniform in house colours.  

 

Cont./...  

 

 



The atmosphere is always fantastic, with houses awarded points for sportsmanship as well as winning on the 

track.  

 

There are 87 events that make up our ôSports Dayõ but only 40 take place on the day itself.  Over the two 

weeks leading up to the big day we hold the other events ð mostly field events with some longer track 

races too.  

 

Competitors who canõt be here today, Jack Sherwood, Year 10 and Jessica Hatch, Year 9, are both in 

Manchester representing Sandhurst School at the English Schools Championships ð we wish them all the 

best and hope they enjoy the experience.  

 

We also want to wish Jasmine Whitehead all the best as she competes for Pinewood in the Team Gym UK 

Championships being held in Liverpool next week.  

 

The key factor for the houses in to get all the spaces in every event filled as points are awarded for where 

competitors finish in an event.  A reluctant but ôIõll do it for my houseõ competitor in the 1500m may, if there 

is not a full quota of eight competitors get lots of points even if they are 4 th out of 4!  

 

There are rules ð competitors can only do 2 track and 1 field event and a relay or vice versa.  This gives lots 

of students the opportunity to participate.  

 

Today the weather is on our side ð not too hot, but dry!  The local power cut at about 7.40am has caused a 

few concerns but Iõm sure that the commentators, Mr Doree and Mr Lovejoy will still be able to broadcast 

throughout the event.  

 

By the time you read this the event will be over and our new Sports Day Winning House will have been 

crowned.  

 

Debbie Smith  



 

Sandhurst Schoolõs Forty Eighth  

Annual Sports Day Winners are:  
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